KEISA GARRETT
Chief of Schools
JENNIFER BRUMBACK
Chief of Staff
DELFAYE JASON
Chief School Business Official
VALENCIA HAWKINS
Chief Human Resources Officer
SYDNEY STIGGE-KAUFMAN
Executive Director of Communications &



## **BOARD OF EDUCATION**

TIMOTHY LOCKETT, SR
President
WILLIE B. RAY
Vice President
WALTER L. HOOD
Treasurer
LATOYIA S. MOSLEY
Secretary
LONZO GREENWOOD
DANIELLE P. MOORE
REMY DEAN

**School District 189** 

1005 State Street ~ East St. Louis, Illinois 62201 (618) 646-3000 (618) 515-6076 Fax www.estl189.com

## Arthur R. Culver

Superintendent of Schools

January 28, 2025

Strategic Partnerships

Dear School District 189 Families,

The wintry weather during the first few weeks of January disrupted our school routines and instructional practices. Prioritizing the safety of our students and staff, we shifted to snow days and eLearning due to persistent icy road conditions within our community. We understand how challenging it was to transition from winter break into a mix of virtual instruction and snow days, and we are incredibly grateful for your patience and flexibility during this time.

To date, we have exhausted all five eLearning days allowed by the Illinois State Board of Education (January 8, 9, 10, 14, and 15). Additionally, we used three emergency days (January 6, 7, and 16) during which school was closed. These three emergency days must now be added back into the calendar as instructional days.

The Board of Education has approved a revised school calendar with the following changes:

- Tuesday, February 18, 2025 Student Attendance Day
- Wednesday, February 19, 2025 Student Attendance Day (school dismisses 1 hour early)
- Monday, March 3, 2025 (Pulaski Day) Student Attendance Day

Please note that these dates, originally designated as non-attendance days, have now been rescheduled as school days. A revised School Year 2024-2025 Calendar is posted on our website (<a href="www.estl189.com">www.estl189.com</a>). This notice is being shared to allow families and staff ample time to plan accordingly.

Using these three make-up days ensures we maximize instructional time before state testing begins and allows us to maintain May 22, 2025 as the anticipated last day of school.

We appreciate your continued understanding and support as we navigate these adjustments. While the weather posed challenges, we remain committed to accelerating learning and helping our students reach their full potential. Our students are bright, resilient, and capable, and together, we will support their success in the months ahead. Thank you for your partnership in your child's education.

Sincerely, Arthur R. Culver, Superintendent